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We appreciate the opportunity to comment on this Recommendation.
The NERC Balancing Authority Controls Standards Drafting Team (BACSDT) has expressed concerns that the changes proposed in NAESB Request 2008 WEQ AP Item 6.b may have reliability impacts that have not yet been fully considered.  The BACSDT has requested that the executive management of NERC and NAESB consider whether joint development of this request and the concurrent NERC standards effort is appropriate.  NERC and NAESB executive management have expressed their support for such coordination, believing it to be prudent and proper.
Note that it is not our intent to call into question previous decisions made regarding the “version zero” standards and business practices.  However, we believe that with regard to the subject matter of this Recommendation, there are not necessarily clear demarcations between reliability and business practice interests.  It is our intent that as our standards mature, we exercise appropriate due diligence to ensure neither NERC nor NAESB efforts have adverse consequences on each other’s organizations.

Accordingly, we suggest that this Recommendation be temporarily remanded back to the Business Practices Subcommittee, and that the NERC BACSDT and NAESB Time and Inadvertent Management Task Force be given the opportunity to conduct a joint meeting to review this item and make any necessary changes to ensure that the business practices and the reliability standards are not inconsistent.  We believe that it should be possible to accomplish this review within a reasonably short amount of time, and note that the BACSDT currently has a meeting scheduled for November 13-14 in Austin, Texas, which could be used to accommodate this joint meeting.  
